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Paper of the Languages Working Party - for the attention of the members of the COPA and COGECA Praesidia
As you know, the members of COPA and COGECA undertook to make a decision on the languages regime by the end of 2007, which is the last year in which the organisations from the New Member States do not pay 100% of their subscription fees. 
The political Working Party on Languages, chaired by Eduardo BAAMONDE, met on 1 February, and presents here a pragmatic proposal to deal with the important issue of languages:

1 From 2009, COPA and COGECA will work in English, and, upon request, in the other working languages of German, Spanish, French and Italian;
2 The working languages service shall include interpreting for all meetings organised by COPA-COGECA and the translation of the political papers needed to prepare the meetings;

3 Delegations must inform the COPA-COGECA Secretariat of their decision as to what service they want for their working language as soon as possible and by December 2007 at the latest. This decision will be implemented in 2009;
4 By the end of 2008, the Secretariat will decide what changes need to be made to the language services in order to guarantee a service which is as effective as possible;

5 The Secretariat will train its staff so that they will be capable of working in English as of 2009;

6 From 2009, the COPA-COGECA budget shall be separated into two parts: the general budget and the budget for the languages service;

7 The general budget will cover the Secretariat’s general costs, the general costs of the interpreting booths for German, Spanish, French and Italian, and all the costs for English;

8 The budget for the language service will cover the interpreters’ salaries for each of the working languages provided other than English. Those national delegations with their own working language will take on the entire financial responsibility linked to this service as from 2009; Annex 1 presents the changes in the annual draft budgets for 2006-2013;
9 The effect on the national delegations’ subscription fees are presented in annex 2 on the changes in subscription fees for 2006-2009;
10 Delegations that decide, from 2009, to end the service for their working language will bear all the financial consequences in the budget for the language service;
11 It is proposed that the 2008 subscription fees of the organisations from the New Member States remain capped at 80% of the normal fee, as in 2007;
12 The COPA and COGECA Praesidia undertake to review this decision in 2013. 
